
From the President's Perch 
 

   

Greetings all  
 

The birds are singing, the sun is shining, the early bulbs are flowering, 
what a beautiful time to be outside.  Do some light gardening, get 
some exercise and enjoy yourself.   
 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǇǊƛƴƎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴΣ ƭŀǎǘ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ 
May 17th 2017.   
 
Come enjoy the company of fellow PROBIANS from Northumberland, 
hear a fabulous speaker, listen to some music and enjoy some great 
food.   
 
See you there. 
 
Bob McNutt ς Co-president Colborne PROBUS. 

 

in  TOUCH 

Probus Club of Colborne                    April 2017 
Box 865, Colborne Ontario K0K 1S0 

FOUNDED 2003 
 
PROBUS CANADA WEBSITE     www.probus.org 
Check us out at www.probusnorthumberland.com 

 
Meetings are held on the first and third Wednesdays of each month from September through June at the Keeler 
Centre in Colborne 
                                               (Unless otherwise designated by the current executive.)  
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Co-Presidents         Gord McArthur 
                        Bob McNutt 
Vice-President        Sheila Klaassen 
CoςSecretaries   Louise Blackshaw                                                                             

Carol McArthur 
Treasurer                      Alan Cullum 
Past-President          Anja Guignion 
 

Committees 
 
Greeters                        Elsie Cullum                  

Anja Guignion 
Speaker Coordinator  Diane Dycke                       
Membership                Alan Cullum 
Membership Drive      Shirley Ross
     Bonnie Hilliard                            
Coming Events        Bonnie Hilliard 

Carol McArthur 
          Mary Lee 

Graham Norcott 
Sunshine                       Diane Dycke   
Bowling                   Gord McArthur          
Set-up                                Al Mackie 
Liaison               Dorothy McKinney 
Christmas,  Anniversary Luncheon 
and Picnic           Martin Blackshaw 
               Louise Blackshaw 
Theater                    Gord McArthur 
                  Carol McArthur 
In Touch Editor       Louise McNutt 
             

 April Showers bring May Flowers  

http://www.probus.org/
http://www.probusnorthumberland.com/


April 5, 2017:     COLBORNE PROBUS MEETING  
 We had 33 members today. 
 
Co-President Bob McNutt Chaired the Meeting. 
 

 
 
Judi Eakins led the singing of O Canada. 
 

 

  
Bill Carp 

Barbara Carp 
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Welcome Home  

To our Snow Birds 

 

Sue & Barry McQuillin 

Sheila & Meno Klassen 



Diane Dycke: Sunshine Reporter   
- Doris Simpson is home from the hospital  

 
Gord McArthur made a motion for having only one meeting in June. 

- Sue McQuillin seconded the motion.  A show of hands showed all agreed.  One meeting 
in June, which will be our picnic for the year. 

- Wilf Robinson made a motion that our By-Laws be changed to read that there will not 
be a 2nd meeting in June. 

- Carol McArthur seconded this motion.  There was confusion about this; the executive 
will look into the rules. 

 

 
Gord McArthur                              

 
Gord McArthur, Carol McArthur and Adrian Dubois: are our speakers today. 

- Topic: 
o 100th Anniversary of Vimy Ridge 1917-2017 

Gord: 
- ²ƻƻŘ ŀǘ ±ƛƳȅ wƛŘƎŜ ǿŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ƎŀǾŜƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŀǎƻƴΩǎΦ   
- In the handle are 23 names of the Masons who died at Vimy Ridge. 
- When the war was over, there were no living trees left at Vimy Ridge. 

Carol:  
- Spoke of the monument at Vimy Ridge. 
- The battle of Vimy Ridge will be 100 years old April 9th, 2017. 
- The battle itself was on April 9, 1917. 
- In 1922 France granted the site to the people of Canada freely and for all times. 
- It is Canadian soil.   
- King Edward VIII unveiled the Monument on July 26, 1936. 
- It took eleven (11) years to complete, at a cost of $1.5 million. 
- There are 11,285 names on the Monument, of those who died. 
- A flock of 400 sheep graze the Memorial site which has been named a World Heritage 

Site. 
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Adrian:  
- He is a collector of World War 1 memorabilia.  
- He brought items from the War for us to see and said that he is sitting on a gold mine as 

many people are willing to pay for World War 1 memorabilia. 
 

 
!ŘǊƛŀƴ 5ǳōƻƛǎΩǎ ²ƻǊƭŘ ²ŀǊ ƭ aŜƳƻǊŀōƛƭƛŀ 

 

 
Bob McNutt thanked our Speakers. 

Elsie Cullum drew the winning ticket. 

Winner    

Wilf Robinson won $23 
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Martin Blackshaw: 
- On the Anniversary Luncheon. 
- Donna Rusaw will be preparing the meal. 
- 9ƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ά9ǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅέ 
- The Anniversary Luncheon Celebrates anyone who has 10 years in PROBUS. 
- Each one will receive a plaque. 
- A donation to the Food Bank will no longer be needed.  The Food Bank has closed. 
- June 14th, 201т ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ twh.¦{ tƛŎƴƛŎ ŀǘ !ƭŀƴ ŀƴŘ 9ƭǎƛŜ /ǳƭƭǳƳΩǎΦ 

 
Bob McNutt: 

- There are still tickets available for the Spring Celebration on Tuesday May 30th, 2017 
 

 
 
Open Mike Time 
 
Mary Lee: 

- NLC Northumberland Learning Connection. 
- More in the upcoming events. 

Bob McNutt  
- There are tickets available for the SPRING CELEBRATION 

Diane Dycke 
- Speakers or outings are needed for the September meetings. 

 
Bob McNuttΩǎ closing comment: 
 

        Wise men say nothing when fighting with wife.                                       5 



DƻǊŘ aŎ!ǊǘƘǳǊΩǎ closing comment: 
 

Sit still while traveling or get run over. 
 

aŜŜǘƛƴƎ /ƭƻǎŜŘΧΦ 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
April 19th, 2017:  COLBORNE PROBUS MEETING  

35 ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ 
 
Gord McArthur opened our meeting. 
 
Diane Dycke led us in singing our National Anthem. 
 
Gord McArthur welcomed back returning members. 

 
You have all been missed. 

         
                Carol                 Audrey                  Lesley                      Doris                         Paul 
          Roozenboom        Shewan                  Blake                     Noakes                      Ross 
 

 
 

Bill & Barb Carp 
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Martin Blackshaw ŎƭŀǊƛŦƛŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŎƴƛŎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǘ !ƭŀƴ ϧ 9ƭǎƛŜ /ǳƭƭǳƳΩǎΦ 
- More information will be at the next meeting. 

 
Martin Blackshaw introduced the entertainment. 

 
ά9ǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅέ 

 

 
When the Band played a song about Carol, 

Carol McArthur and Carol Roozenboom joined in. 
 

 
  

 
Adrian Dubois winner of $24.50 
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Martin Blackshaw called up our Members who will receive their 10 Year Certificates. 

     
             Al Mackie with Gord McArthur           Elsie Cullum with Bob McNutt   Alan Cullum with Gord McArthur 

 
  

Heather McElroy 
We all wish you a very, very 

 
 

[ǳƴŎƘ ǿŀǎ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ōȅ ά.ƭŀŎƪ 5ǊŜǎǎ /ŀǘŜǊƛƴƎέΦ 

     
Enjoy!!!! 
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Thank you, Martin & Louise Blackshaw for making this day so special. 
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Diane Dycke:  Speaker Coordinator 
 

Speaker for May 3rd, 2017:  
- Lesley Blake 
- Topic: Why I Became a Clown 
- Contact: Doug Galt 

 
 

June 14th, 2017:   PICNIC 

-  

 
Speaker for May 17th, 2017 

- John Geale ς President of the 
Northumberland Land Trust 

- Topic: Conservation of Lands for 
future generations 

- Contact: Doug Galt 

Northumberland Probus Clubs Annual Bowling Tournament   

Colborne Probus Club was admirably represented by four intrepid bowlers on Monday April 
24. We were not the worst, so avoided the 'Toilet Seat Trophy'; nor were we the best, thus 
missing the first place trophy. Our bowlers were Bob McNutt, Louise Blackshaw, Gord and 
Carol McArthur. Many thanks to Bonnie Hilliard and Lesley Blake for selling Share the Wealth 
tickets before the start of the tournament. For the third (and final year) Martin and Louise 
Blackshaw set up the teams and recorded the scores. This task requires clear organization and 
we are proud of their accomplishment. Unfortunately Louise McNutt had to bow out of 
bowling and stay home in bed. 

The bowlers enjoyed a Roast Beef Dinner at the Lion's Centre in Cobourg after the 
tournament. A good time was enjoyed by all! 

Carol McArthur 
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As OUR CLUB MEMBERS, your input is needed to help keep our 
meetings exciting and interesting.  Help is needed to find the best 

speakers and the most interesting places to visit. 
Where would  like to go? YOU

²Ŝ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǊŜŀŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƳƛƴŘǎΧΦ {ƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǳǇΦ 
Remember it is OUR /[¦.ΧΧ 


